
Kostic, Senior Counsellor of the Federal Assembly's Secretariat. The delegation

was accompanied by Mr. Branko Milijanovic, Chargé d'Affaires a.i. of Yugoslavia

in Ottawa.

From Ottawa the delegates went first to Cobourg, Ontario, where they vaere

entertained at a buffet lunch by Senator the Honourable Arthur W. Roebuck,

Senator the Honourable David Croll, Dr. Pauline Jewett, M.P., Mr. Russell Row,

Member of the Ontario Legislature, His Worship Mayor J. A. Heenan of Cob-)urg

and other officials.

In Toronto, the group was welcomed by Controller Margaret Campbell and

shown the new City Hall.

At Kitchener, Ontario, where they stayed overnight, the Yugoslav vis°tors

were guests at a dinner given by His Worship Mayor Keith Hymen, Dr. J. G.

Hagey, President of the University of Waterloo, Dr. W. J. Villaume, President of

Waterloo Lutheran University, Mr. Michael Weichel, M.P., and Mr. Keith Butler,

Member of the Ontario Legislature. At Stratford, Ontario, they attended a per-

formance of Shakespeare's Henry IV, Part I.

The delegation flew next to Vancouver, British Columbia, where they were

welcomed by Mr. Colin Cameron, M.P. After a tour of the city's famous St.-nley

Park, the University of British Columbia campus and residential areas of °Ian-

couver, they rode the ski-lift to the top of Grouse Mountain, where they dined.

Continuing on their way, the delegates visited Nanaimo, on Vancouver Island,

where they were greeted by His Worship Mayor P. Maffeo, toured the pre:nises

of the Harmac Pulp and Paper Company and enjoyed the hospitality of local

residents of Yugoslav origin. Later, they were received by the Honourable R. G.
Williston, B.C. Minister of Lands and Forests, and were shown round Victoria,
the capital of the province.

Prevented by bad weather from flying to Quebec City, the delegates spent two
days in Montreal, where they were received by Mayor Jean Drapeau and signed
the Golden Book of the city. After a visit to Expo '67, they were given a"unch
by the City of Montreal and Exhibition officials and inspected the Place des Arts.

During the course of the visit meetings were arranged for the group with the

Honourable Alan Macnaughton and two Cabinet Ministers, the HonouraLle C.

M. Drury, Minister of Defence Production, and the Honourable Jean-Luc Pépin,

Minister without Portfolio.

On the last day of their visit, the Yugoslav delegates were received by Prime

Minister L. B. Pearson, with whom they enjoyed a warm and friendly discussion

of topics of mutual interest. Mr. Pearson recalled the two years he had spent in

Macedonia during the First World War. The leader of the Yugoslav delegation,

Mr. Crvenkovski, expressed the group's appreciation for the arrangements that

had been made for the visit, and particularly for the conversations that had given

the delegates such pleasure. He said he hoped that this meeting between Yui;oslav

and Canadian parliamentarians would help strengthen relations between their two

countries.
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